
● October 10th - Non 
Instructional Day

● October 13th - 
Thanksgiving Day

● October 17th - Hot 
Lunch Cutoff for 
November by 10am

● October 17th 
Celebration 
Assembly at 11:25

● October 20 
Professional 
Learning Day - No 
School for 
Students

● October 21-23
        Bookfair

● October 22-23 
Parent Teacher 
Interviews

● October 31st 
Halloween

● November 4
Picture Retakes

● November 7 
Non-Instructional 
Day - no school

● November 10-11 
Fall Break

● November 11 - 
Remembrance Day

● November 28 
Common 
Professional Day 
No school for 
students

●

Tuesday 21st 8-4
Wednesday 22nd 

and Thursday 
23rd 8-8

Remember to 

check out our 

website for  more 

information.

johnwilsonschool.ca

There are changes to the way we engage with parents 
when sensitive topics are taught in classrooms:

Starting in September 2025, Alberta Education is requiring that all 
school divisions including Chinook’s Edge School Division notify 

parents about instruction related to subject matter dealing primarily or 
explicitly with gender identity, sexual orientation or human sexuality. 
You can expect that your child’s school will provide you with a form 

appropriate to your child’s grade level. This notification provides 
parents with the option to ‘opt in’ their child for instruction related to 

the subject matter. 
Please visit the Chinook’s Edge website, here, to see the grade level 

and curricular topics that require you to “opt in”.

Online Safety Presentation
Thank you to everyone who joined the iCampus School Councils’ Online 
Safety presentation, sponsored by the Internet Child Exploitation Unit. 
The event highlighted our strong community spirit. Before the session, 
guests enjoyed dinner from Divots (courtesy of Innisfail FCSS), with 
childcare provided by the Family Resource Network and Innisfail McMan. 
Officers from the RCMP and Edmonton City Police led an engaging 
presentation, offering practical advice on discussing online safety with 
children. Their guidance gave parents and caregivers useful tips for 
keeping kids safe in the digital world.

School Council Meeting Reminder
Our next meeting is tentatively scheduled on October 21 at 6:00 p.m. for 
our AGM. Pizza and childcare will be available. We are seeking nominations 
for Secretary—consider getting involved to support our school community! 
If you are interested, please put your name forward. If you would like to 
nominate someone, please talk to them beforehand and let them know you 
would like to put their name forward. We will also be having a John Wilson 
Parent Society meeting on the same evening and are calling for nominations 
for the Vice Chair and Secretary/Treasurer positions. If you're 
interested, feel free to submit your name. If you'd like to nominate 
someone else, please speak with them first to get their consent before 
putting their name forward.
Thank you!

Halloween

To help keep it fun 
for all, we ask  

that students no
t wear scary  

Halloween masks or bring a
ny  

accessory toy w
eapons that go with  

their costumes. Thank you in  

advance for yo
ur cooperation

 with  

this!

https://www.cesd73.ca/parents/teaching-sensitive-topics
https://www.johnwilsonschool.ca/download/535111
https://www.johnwilsonschool.ca/download/535111

